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                     Friday 22nd May 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Wow- what a week this has been! Thank you all for your patience and positive 
comments; much appreciated. 
 
As expected, updates to government guidance have been coming thick and fast and 
have led to us having to make changes to our original proposal, which we sent earlier 
this week. This is going to be a long letter, containing a lot of detail, so you might want 
to make a cup of tea before you read on! There will be a ‘Frequently Asked Questions’ 
document sitting alongside this letter, so please read that as well. 
 

 After lengthy discussions, the leadership team and governors have decided that 
school will be need to be fully closed (including to key workers’ and vulnerable 
children) for two weeks, beginning Monday 25th May. This is to allow staff to 
have a break and, just as importantly, to allow school leaders to carry out actions 
identified on our comprehensive and detailed risk assessment in order to make 
the school as safe as we can for larger groups of children after this. 
Unfortunately, we cannot do this with children on site. 

 We aim to open the school to reception children and key workers’ and 
vulnerable children on Monday 8th June, although this will only happen if it is 
safe to do so. We will keep you informed of any updates to this. 

 School will be open Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday all day. It will 
be open Friday mornings but will close to all children on Fridays at 12.15pm. This 
will allow for a deep clean to take place and to give teachers their planning and 
preparation time. 

 Children will be allocated to a ‘pod’ of up to 15 children and 2 adults. This is a 
change from our original plan and has been made necessary by the fact that we 
do not have enough staff available in school to run with smaller groups, however 
much we might have wanted to. 
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 These pods will remain the same throughout this period and to minimize the risk 
of any cross-infection, children will not be allowed to mix with any other children 
from different pods.  We will, where possible, keep siblings in the same pod, but 
this might not be possible in all cases. 

 Each pod will have an allocated classroom and toilet block, which may not be the 
one the children are used to. There will be a set of equipment, including digital 
devices, which will stay in the pod base and which will be cleaned at the end of 
each day. Children will be provided with their own stationery to use.  

 If any child or adult in a pod displays symptoms of coronavirus, they will need to 
be separated from their pod to minimize the risk of cross-infection.  Children will 
be supervised by a member of staff until they are collected. They then need to 
be tested, along with all members of their household. Unfortunately, they will 
not be allowed back into school until they have tested negative and we will need 
to be provided with written confirmation of this. If the test is positive, you 
should let us know straight away, so that we can contact the families of other 
pod members, who will then need to be tested, along with the household 
members. 

 If your child is in school, we MUST have contact details of somebody who can 
be available to collect them immediately. We will be asking for these details 
before your child can attend school. 

 Unfortunately, we will not be able to provide children in school with traditional 
lessons. However, they will be supervised to complete the home learning tasks 
set for all children, including those who are still at home. We will not be able to 
provide ‘catch up’ sessions for those children who are in school. 

 We will not be opening up our normal broad and balanced curriculum and 
unfortunately, there will be no Forest School or Spanish lessons during this time.  

 Those children who remain at home will continue to be provided with home 
learning tasks and will hopefully continue to share photos of what they have 
been doing while not in school. The home learning will, in some cases, no longer 
be provided by their own class teacher, if that teacher is in school. Please be 
aware that there may be some delay getting responses to emails, etc. This is 
because some teachers working from home will now have responsibility for two 
classes. 

 Each pod will have access to a separate outdoor space and, weather permitting; 
we aim to get them outdoors as much as possible, as this will allow us to practice 
more social distancing. 

 Unfortunately, children will not be able to take books home and will not be able 
to bring their own things into school with them. This is to minimize the risk of 
cross-infection. 

 Children will need to bring their own water bottle in on day 1, which will then 
need to stay in school for the duration of this period. 

 We are aware that some children will have grown out of their uniform and 
school shoes and so they will not be required to wear these. They should come 
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to school wearing clothes that they can comfortably take part in PE sessions in 
and shoes they can safely run around in. 

 We will be allocating children and staff to pods and will communicate the detail 
around this as soon as we have it. This is likely to be during the second week of 
half term. 

 There will be a staggered start and end of the day for different pods and we will 
use different entrances for different pods- again, we will let you know what this 
looks like once we have finalised the detail.  

 Unfortunately parents will not be allowed on site and we will not be able to 
meet face to face during this period. They will be asked to practise social 
distancing outside the school gate and we will mark the pavement to help with 
this. We ask that only one parent from a family brings a child/ picks a child up. 

 We are currently writing risk assessments for some children with EHCPs and are 
in consultation with parents and the 0-25 team to decide whether these children 
will be safer in school than at home/ whether their attendance might 
compromise the safety of other children or adults. All decisions will be made in 
the interest of safety. 

 We will keep to reception initially but intend to open to Y1 when it is safe to do 
so.  

 Given the number of adults available to be in school, it is unlikely that any of the 
other year groups (Y2, Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6) will be able to return to school before 
September. This is not because we don’t want them to (we miss their faces!), but 
because we simply don’t have the number of staff members available in order to 
make this happen. Also, while children are in groups half the size of the average 
class, we will not have enough classrooms. 

 Children will be provided with a packed lunch which will be delivered to their 
pod base. We will not be able to provide hot meals during this time. If you send a 
child with a packed lunch from home, please make sure that they can open 
packaging on their own, as we will not be able to do this for them. On Fridays, a 
packed lunch will be provided for children to eat at home. 

 
We are aware that other schools locally are doing things differently; we have each been 
tasked with making it work as best we can, in our building, with our staff and with our 
children and communities. 
 
There is no doubt that school is going to look and feel very different to what we are all 
used to and what we all love.  However, we are doing everything we can to make the 
school as safe as possible for our children and staff.  You may decide that what has been 
outlined would not be in your child’s best interests and decide to keep them at home. 
That is absolutely fine. You may decide that your child would benefit from being in 
school. That is absolutely fine. These are strange times and we all have to do what is 
best for our families. 
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For those children who are in school, it is our priority to make the experience as fun and 
engaging as we can. 
 
Clearly, because of the complexities around ratios and risk assessments, we need an 
accurate picture of numbers. We do ask, therefore, that parents of children in 
reception, key workers and parents of vulnerable children let us know by Wednesday 
27th May whether you would like your child to come to school from 8th June or not. 
The ‘not’ response is equally important. If you have already given us this information, 
you don’t need to do it again. Unfortunately, we will not be able to accommodate 
children who are not on the list. You will be able to say no and then change your mind, 
but in this situation we would have to rework the ratios and risk assessments, which 
takes time and would mean a delay in being able to offer a place. 
 
It goes without saying that any child who displays symptoms of coronavirus or who has 
a household member displaying symptoms should get tested, should let school know 
immediately, and should not come to school. We all have responsibility for keeping our 
school community as safe as we can and we all have a part to play. 
 
Thank you for reading this far! There will no doubt be more information to share with 
you in the coming days. Again, thank you all for your patience and understanding. 
 
Stay safe. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Rachel Miller                                                                                Segil Zulhayir 
 
 
 
 
 
 


